
 

  

 

PARKS & TRAILS ALERT 
 

 
July 31, 2025 

      
Little Qualicum River Regional Park – Closure Due to Nearby Wildfire 

 
Effective immediately, Little Qualicum River Regional Park is closed as a precautionary measure due to the 
Cameron Lake wildfire. 
 
The wildfire is being actively managed by the BC Wildfire Service, with support from Coombs-Hilliers Volunteer 
Fire Department and Dashwood Volunteer Fire Department. 
 
For your safety, please do not enter the park during this closure. For information on current alerts related to the 
wildfire, visit rdn.bc.ca/current-alerts.  
 

 
 
For more information, please contact: 
 Parks Services  
 Regional District of Nanaimo 
  1-888-828-2069 
  rdnparks@rdn.bc.ca 

https://rdn.bc.ca/current-alerts
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